debt we owe the new generation." They are determined that a brief period of financial hardship shall not condemn their children now of college age to the loss of golden opportunities enjoyed by those who have gone before or who are to enter college with the return of better times.

(27)

- Q. What branches of work, outside of resident college instruction, does the University support in whole or in part?
- A. Bell Memorial Hospital of the School of Medicine (at Kansas City, Kansas), in training physicians for Kansas, provided hospital care for 4,436 persons, and dispensary service totalling 56,048 visits, in 1931-'32. The hospital also served for the Nurses Training School, with a graduating class of 22 in 1932. Only about 25 per cent of the total cost of maintenance of Bell Memorial Hospital is derived from state appropriations.
 - The Bureau of Business Research has issued 14 bulletins on problems of the business men of Kansas.
 - Head of the Department of Entomology is ex officio State Entomologist for the southern half of the state.
 - The State Geological Survey, following appropriations by the 1929 Legislature, has been actively engaged in continuing the survey of Kansas and publishing its results.
 - The Bureau of School Service and Research is at the service of boards of education and educational administrators for the study of problems in education.

The Extension Division:

Bureau of Correspondence Study.
Bureau of Extension Classes.
Bureau of General Information.
Bureau of Visual Instruction.
Bureau of Lectures and Lecture Courses.
Merchants' Institutes
Graduate Courses for Physicians.
Municipal Reference Bureau.
Kansas High School Debating League.
School for Firemen.

Industrial Surveys of Kansas. (Work of the late Dean Walker.) Food and Drug Laboratory.

Water and Sewage Laboratory. Sanitary Engineering Service.

Sociological Field Service.

Activities of most of the services mentioned above have been either suspended or heavily reduced as an economy measure during the economic emergency.

During the past two years extensive research and advisory work has been done by the staff of the School of Business for the Public Service Commission, the Tax Code Commission, the Labor Commission, the Governor's Committee for Employment, the Kansas Chamber of Commerce, the Kansas Bankers Association.